
 
 

 

 

Your local indigenous nursery 100% 

run by volunteers  

 
Regular Open Days 

Saturday Sales Days 
Contact or Visit Us Stay in Touch and 

follow us on 

Tuesdays and Wednesdays 
9.00 am to 12:00 pm  
Saturdays 9:00am-1:00pm  
9th April, 21st May, 27th August, 
1st October and  
5th November 2022 

greenlinkboxhill@gmail.com 
41 Wimmera St 
Box Hill North 3129 
0479 121 653  
(Answered 9:00am -12:00pm  
Tues & Wed only) 
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The Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) is the United Nations body for assessing the 
science related to climate change. IPCC has exclusive rights to "Changing".  

Changing by Alisa Singer 
"As we witness our planet transforming around us, ×Å ×ÁÔÃÈȟ ÌÉÓÔÅÎȟ ÍÅÁÓÕÒÅ ȣ ÒÅÓÐÏÎÄȢ΅ 

www.environmentalgraphiti.org ï 2021 Alisa Singer. (Front cover of this newsletter is by Alisa Singer) 

Environmental Graphiti® is a collection of digital paintings created to enhance public understanding of the facts about 
climate change. Each work in the series of over 75 digital paintings is based on a chart, graph, map, word or number relating 
to a key fact about how and why our world is changing and what we can do to address this urgent issue.  
Below we feature one of the paintings in the ȬDeforestation and Climate Changeȭ series and highlighting,  
Ȱ7ÈÙ ÉÓ ÏÕÒ ÃÌÉÍÁÔÅ ÃÈÁÎÇÉÎÇȩȱ 

The Art                    The Photograph  

            
https://eg-v2.squarespace.com/all-series?category=Why%20is%20our%20climate%20changing%3F 

Ȱ7ÈÁÔȭÓ !ÌÁÒÍÉÎÇ 

Cutting trees adds greenhouse gases to the atmosphere while at the same time removing the ability of the trees to absorb 
existing carbon emissions. 

Ȱ!Ó ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄ ÓÅÅËÓ ÔÏ ÓÌÏ× ÔÈÅ ÐÁÃÅ ÏÆ climate change, preserve wildlife, and support billions of people, trees inevitably 
hold a major part of the answer. Yet the mass destruction of treesɂdeforestationɂcontinues, sacrificing the long-term 
benefits of standing trees for short-term gain. 

! ÒÅÐÏÒÔ ÒÅÌÅÁÓÅÄ ÏÎ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ Χήȟ ΨΦΨΧ ȰȣÂÙ "ÒÁÚÉÌȭÓ .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ )ÎÓÔÉÔÕÔÅ ÏÆ 3ÐÁÃÅ 2ÅÓÅÁÒÃÈȟ ÏÒ )ÎÐÅȟ ÓÈÏ×ÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ 
worldȭÓ ÌÁÒÇÅÓÔ ÒÁÉÎÆÏÒÅÓÔ ÈÁÄ ÌÏÓÔ ÁÎ ÁÓÔÏÕÎÄÉÎÇ ΫȟΧΦΦ ÓÑÕÁÒÅ ÍÉÌÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÒÅÅ ÃÏÖÅÒ ÆÒÏÍ !ÕÇÕÓÔ ΨΦΨΦ ÔÏ *ÕÌÙ ΨΦΨΧȣ3ÁÔÅÌÌÉÔÅ 
data indicated that deforestation increased by about 22 percent from the previous year. It was also the first time on record 
that the country has reported a fourth consecutive year of rising deforestation rates. Since Mr. Bolsonaro became 
ÐÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ ÉÎ ΨΦΧίȟ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙ ÈÁÓ ÌÏÓÔ Á ÆÏÒÅÓÔ ÁÒÅÁ ÂÉÇÇÅÒ ÔÈÁÎ "ÅÌÇÉÕÍȣȱ !ÍÁÚÏÎ $ÅÆÏÒÅÓÔÁÔÉÏÎ 3ÏÁÒÓ ÔÏ ΧΫ-Year High, 
New York Times, Manuela Andreoni, Nov 20, 2021 

Forests still cover about 30 percent ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄȭÓ ÌÁÎÄ ÁÒÅÁȟ ÂÕÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÄÉÓÁÐÐÅÁÒÉÎÇ ÁÔ ÁÎ ÁÌÁÒÍÉÎÇ ÒÁÔÅȢ "ÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ΧίίΦ 
and 2016, the world lost 502,000 square miles (1.3 million square kilometers) of forest, according to the World Bankɂan 
area larger than South Africa. Since humans started cutting down forests, 46 percent of trees have been felled, according 
to a 2015 study in the journal Nature. About 17 percent of the Amazonian rainforest has been destroyed over the past 50 
years, and losses recently have been on the rise. As the world is focused on the pandemic, an area of the Amazon 20 times 
the size of Manhattan was razed, a 55% increase over the same period in 2019. *  

We need trees for a variety of reasons, not least of which is that they absorb not only the carbon dioxide that we exhale, 
but also the heat-trapping greenhouse gases that human activities emit. As those gases enter the atmosphere, global 
warming increases, a trend scientist now prefer to call climate change. Tropical tree cover alone can provide 23 percent of 
the climate mitigation needed over the next decade to meet goals set in the Paris Agreement in 2015, according to one 
ÅÓÔÉÍÁÔÅȢȱ  National Geographic, Climate 101- Deforestation 

ɕ.Å× 9ÏÒË 4ÉÍÅÓȱ 3ÐÏÔÌÉÇÈÔ ÏÎ 6ÉÒus, Razing of Amazon Only Worsens, Jun 7, 2020ȱ 

 

The Working Group I contribution to the Sixth Assessment Report addresses the most up-to-date physical 
understanding of the climate system and climate change, bringing together the latest advances in climate science, and 
combining multiple lines of evidence from paleoclimate, observations, process understanding, and global and regional 

Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change - ñChangingò 

https://www.environmentalgraphiti.org/
https://eg-v2.squarespace.com/all-series?category=Why%20is%20our%20climate%20changing%3F


climate simulations. You can rÅÁÄ ÔÈÅ ÌÁÔÅÓÔ ÒÅÐÏÒÔ Ȱ!2ά #ÌÉÍÁÔÅ #ÈÁÎÇÅ ΨΦΨΧȡ 4ÈÅ 0ÈÙÓÉÃÁÌ 3ÃÉÅÎÃÅ "ÁÓÉÓȱ ÏÎÌÉÎÅ ÖÉÁ 
the IPCC website. https://www.ipcc.ch/report/ar6/wg1/ 

The artwork can only be reproduced as part of the cover of the WGI Summary for Policymakers. You may freely download and copy the front cover for 
your personal, non-commercial use, without any right to resell or redistribute it and provided that the IPCC will be acknowledged as the source of the 
material used. For any other use, permission is required. To obtain permission, please address your request to the IPCC Secretariat at ipcc-
sec@wmo.int. 

Did you know that there are more than 350 beautiful parks and 20 bushland reserves in the City of Whitehorse? 
Greenlink will feature a parkland in our Newsletter every quarter. This is a way for everyone to connect with the 
environment that surrounds us and highlight places that cater for nature lovers, walkers, cyclists, families, and people 
of all ages.  
 

 
 

 
Wattle Park is part of Suburban Parks Program due to the significant natural and cultural heritage and provides an 
important connection to native bush within a suburban landscape. The program aims to increase community 
connectivity and decrease social isolation by providing local opportunities for Melbournians to connect to green open 
space and to exercise. The Victorian Government is investing $4.3 million into a new playscape and upgraded 
walking/running track. The upgrades will make sure park users can continue to enjoy all that Wattle Park has to offer 
now and into the future. Read more about the improving of this heritage list park 
https://www.environment.vic.gov.au/suburban-parks/wattle-park#toc__id_2_when 
 
The Wattle Park User Guide ÈÉÇÈÌÉÇÈÔÓ ×ÈÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÁÒË ÈÁÓ ÔÏ ÏÆÆÅÒ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ ÁÌÌ ÐÁÔÈÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÒÁÉÌÓ ÁÒÅ ÍÕÌÔÉȤÕÓÅȢ So, take a 
walk, jog or cycle beneath the shade of impressive gums, wattles and other indigenous and exotic tree 
species.https://www.parks.vic.gov.au/places-to-see/parks/wattle-
park?utm_source=google&utm_medium=maps&utm_campaign=GMB-2020 

Write to us if you have a park/rese rve/bushland that you would like us to feature in our newsletter.

Parkland of the Quarter 

This quarter we look at WATTLE PARK 
which is located in Burwood and was first 
created by the Hawthorn Tramway Trust 
back in 1919. It has a golf course which 
was opened in 1937. Parts of the park are 
classed as a heritage place by Heritage 
Victoria including the Lone Pine. The area 
contains remnant bushland, and fauna 
such as possums, kookaburras, and gang-
gang cockatoos. The Park has two 
playgrounds, with BBQs, table and seats 
and is ideal for picnics and social 
gatherings. )ÔȭÓ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÔÏ ×ÁÌËȟ ÒÕÎ 
or cycle through. 
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Well, another quarter has just 

flown by living through what 

hopefully was our last Covid 

lockdown and now enjoying 

some well -earned freedoms as 

our lives start to get back to 

what is called ȰA Covid Normalȱ.  

Life at the nursery has gone o n 

all being with a minimal number 

of volunteers during the 

lockdown to keep things ticking 

over and taking care of click and 

collect sales which kept everyone 

busy, both packing orders and 

planting out seedlings to keep 

up the stock levels, with the 

number  of people placing on line 

orders far exceeded our 

expectations. 

With restrictions now eased it 

was pleasing to be able to 

welcome all of our volunteers 

back to volunteering (all are 

double vaccinated) and 

customers again coming in into 

the Nursery and are  now step by 

step catching up on the back log 

of work to be done inside the 

nursery. We have also begun the 

task of weeding in the park 

where the weeds have had a 

wonderful time growing with the 

wet weather and being allowed 

to run free as work in the park  

was not allowed during the 

lockdown. Overall, a busy but 

rewarding time for everyone.  

During the next few weeks, you 

will see a few changes at the 

nursery. We have ordered an 

additional covered heat bed to 

assist us with being able to 

propagate a larger number of 

plants from cuttings, new work 

benches, roll out shade cloth 

being installed above the rows of 

plants and solar panels installed 

on the shed roof. The installation 

of solar panels will assist us in 

reducing our carbon foot print 

by being able to generate what 

we trust will be most of our 

energy needs with a view that as 

battery technology and costs 

improve over the coming years 

that we could go off grid and 

become carbon position for our 

energy requirements.  

Despite what has been a difficult 

period of lockdowns overall sales 

continue to remain strong with 

increasing levels of customers 

coming into the nursery each 

week and a full book of forward 

orders for Autumn collection 

next year. All current indications 

are that we should be on target 

to at le ast match or potentially 

exceed last yearȭs level of sales of 

plants. The challenge for us now 

is to ensure we are able to 

match the number of plants on 

the benches with demand and be 

out and about in the bushland 

parks collecting seed to ensure 

our seed b ank remains at a good 

level. 

In closing I wish everyone the 

best of happiness and joy for the 

upcoming festive season and a 

bright and prosperous 2022. If 

you have not been into the 

nursery for some time, call in and 

say hi and have a look at the 

changes, it would be good to 

catch up with you.  

 

By Robert Jones 

 

 

 

This last quarter has seen very strong sales, up by 38% compared to the period in 2020 -21. This together with 

reduced expenses has produced an overall strong performance with a trading surplus of 23% higher than for the 

same period last year.  Based on for ward orders, we can expect this trend to continue for the remainder of the 

financial year.  We have met all of the financial reporting requirements of the ACNC and continue to remain alert for 

opportunities for funding through Government Grants to upgrade and invest in equipment and infrastructure for the 

benefit of our customers and volunteers.    By Trevor Eddy 

 

Treasurerôs report 

Presidentôs report 



Greenlink Box Hill Incorporated  was nominated and successfully entered 

the 20th Anniversary  Whitehorse Excellence in Business Awards 2020/2021  for 

the Community Award Category . Due to the  COVID-19 pandemic  the 

Whitehorse Business Group (WBG)  decided to  merge the 2020/2021 

Whitehorse Excellence in Business Awards to commemorate the 20t h 

Anniversary  of the Business Awards. 

 

A judging process ran from  Monday 23rd August,  2021 until Friday 1st October,  2021 during that time 

Greenlink was contacted by a judge for a detailed phone interview which ran for an hour . They wanted to 

know how Greenlink Managed throughout the COVID pandemic and what changes we needed to make 

to ensure our customers and volunteers were looked after. In addition to this they requested us to share 

a story of resilience with other nominees a nd how we overcame adversity during the lockdown as well as 

inviting us to share some inspiring words for other businesses and groups about how  we achieved 

success during such a difficult time.  

 

The scheduled Gala Dinner - Awards Presentation Night w as due to be 

held on  Friday 22nd October, 2021  at Vogue Ballroom  in Burwood East , 

however due to the COVID lockdown this event was held by Zoom on 

the same night  at 6.30pm. Winners were announced on the night  and 

unfortunately Greenlink  did not win . The winner of the Community 

Award was Alkira , a not -for-profit organisation, based in the Eastern  

Suburbs of Melbourne which has been providing services and support to  

people with an intellectual disability since 1954.   

 

We would like to congratulate  Alkira and  all the winners in all the categories and 

thank all the sponsors. Congratulations to WBG for organising a wonderful virtual 

event and thank you for the champers . It was a great presentation night and great 

idea to dress up , play a bit of trivia about the City of Whitehorse  and celebrate 

with all the amazing organisations  who contribute so much to our community.  

 

 
Citizen Science PlatypusSPOT App 
Manningham's Yarra River and local creeks are home to the iconic Platypus 

which can be sighted during your morning or evening walk.  

Become an ongoing contributor to the research and conservation of the 

platypus by reporting your sighting on the Cesar PlatypusSPOT citizen 

science smart phone app  http://platypusspot.org/.    

How to search for this Australian Icon video - 

https://www.yarraranges.vic.gov.au/Environment/Sustainable-
communities/Environmental-webinars 

Whitehorse Excellence in Business Awards 2020/2021 

Platypus Census 

https://hs-6267840.t.hubspotstarter-hy.net/e2t/tc/VVqyTW10byvDW96xZtz5M5Z4qW8_npSB4vfvyrMNrWnf3lGmQV1-WJV7CgZCYW3FlCYM3-0rc3N897ZpTJv4F5W3zqp8Q2bvwhWV55gFq5rHN5QW8VQR8T6SYcKHW7ZY4-r7-WDBkN4w4x_dss6JJN2vvKW3hrH0rMcqbVD2zL4nMdZrDZLRctHTmZnm1s-THxVg67g895-x3SW5CFHXm7wdWDnV5tywn8RgYLyW3fW03t6_6fYNW80-PCx4QtxRtW1xNy8D5nNFJFW10sz2X2s5XqJW2f179B109x3mV3hS-P77D-FlV74Q2b4FBKCxVJpQTM91ll8_38Wy1
http://platypusspot.org/
http://platypusspot.org/
https://www.yarraranges.vic.gov.au/Environment/Sustainable-communities/Environmental-webinars
https://www.yarraranges.vic.gov.au/Environment/Sustainable-communities/Environmental-webinars


The start of September brings along an explosion of color in Bushy Creek Trail surrounding the nursery. You could be 
excused for dilly dallying on your walk through this picturesque parkland taking in the amazing bloom of the 
indigenous plants, which have been planted out by our hardworking volunteers from Greenlink. 

Left to Right : 
Hardenbergia 
violacea - Purple 
Coral Pea; 
Kennedia prostrata 
- Running 
Postman; 
Brachyscome 
multifida var. 
multifida - Cut-
Leaf Daisy; Goodia 
lotifolia - Golden 

Tip;  
 
Left to Right : 
Leucochrysum 
albicans ɀ Hoary 
Sunray; Olearia 
lirata - Snowy 
Daisy-Bush; 
Indigofera australis 
- Austral indigo; 
Ptilotus 
spathulatus - 
Pussy Tails;  
 
Left to Right: 
Garden beds to the 
east of the nursery 
where some of 
these plants can be 
found and finally 
Pelargonium 
australe - Austral 
StorkȭÓ "ÉÌÌ. 

 

We all recall the winds that belted through our state on Thursday 9th June, well it happened again in the early hours of 

Friday October 28th. This time the nursery was not spared, along with Wimmera St and the Bushy Creek Trail 

surrounding Greenlink. We all saw huge damage to trees being uprooted or snapped off (Allocasuarina verticillate and 
Acacia melanoxylon), big branches down and a tree came down over powerlines in Wimmera Street which saw the 
street closed for two days. This was very hard to witness after the amazing bloom of September. 

     

Spring is in the air 

And the ócarnageô continues 


